
A vibrant egalitarian Conservative Jewish community in Westchester County,  
embracing our traditions while actively participating in our changing world. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

 

 
      

    
 

On behalf of the GHC Men’s Club, Michael Smith and I wish to thank 
you, Phil, for all your efforts. Congratulations to Phil Karmel on his 
Presidency of GHC. As one who knows, it is an immense challenge to 
lead our congregation; Phil worked tirelessly and diligently for all of us 
during his tenure.  
 
Phil, now you can enjoy your new title as “IPP”, which is very dear and 
near to my heart, Immediate Past President. Very often this title is 
corrupted to sound like Immediate “PEST” president  because it is not 
that easy to separate from the inner workings of GHC and just stand 
on the sidelines. Whatever works.  
 
Additionally, Barbara, thank you for your support as “First Lady”. We 
all know that working for GHC in any capacity is a family effort, and 
that any one of us who works for the good of our shul, very often has 
a significant other who plays an important part in maintaining our 
homes, businesses and family obligations. Thank you again. 
    
       Very truly yours, 
  
       Men’s Club Co-Presidents  
       Michael Smith 
       Hal B. Greenwald 
 

Greenburgh Hebrew Center 
515 Broadway Dobbs Ferry, NY 10522 

914-693-4260 Main 

914-693-4907 Fax      

 www.g-h-c.org 

 

Jay M. Stein, Rabbi 

Janet Leuchter, Cantor 

Barry A. Kenter, Rabbi Emeritus 

Philip E. Karmel, President 
 
 

http://www.g-h-c.org/

